HOD MEETING 

September 19, 2007, 7:45pm

Room 224 Cathedral of Learning

BOARD AND HOD DELEGATES PRESENT:

	Board
	
	
	Clubs
	

	Mike Ginsberg
	AMS General Chair
	1
	Diane Churman
	ANSC

	Diane Connor
	AMS Treasurer
	2
	Steve Stasenko, Jr.
	BPR

	Donna Beyerl
	AMS Secretary
	3
	Karen Urbanik-Gangone
	BPR

	Pete Barry
	AMS Senior Chair
	4
	Kristin Thieshen
	BPR

	Don Wagner
	AMS Coaches Rep.
	5
	Jackie Kramer
	BWSC

	Bob Rinsma
	AMS Tech Planning
	6
	Lou Damich
	CVSC

	Greg Stein
	Equipment Chair
	7
	John Zaldonia
	FAST

	Laura Hartman
	AMS Office
	8
	Todd Clark
	FCKW

	
	
	9
	Carl  Trakofler
	FCKW

	
	
	10
	Nancy Magee
	FCKW

	
	
	11
	Ed Wargo
	IUP

	
	
	12
	Mark Czachowski
	NHA

	
	
	13
	Karen McClelland
	PHD

	
	
	14
	Deb Wojtaszek
	PHD

	
	
	15
	Rich Rupp
	PTSC

	
	
	16
	Rich Kaminsky
	PTSC

	
	
	17
	Cindy Hestad
	SFAC

	
	
	18
	Craig Peterson
	SHHA

	
	
	19
	Donna Huntermark
	SHHA

	
	
	20
	Brent McAuliffe
	TPIT

	
	
	21
	Taz Greiner
	WHAT

	
	
	22
	Bob Mermelstein
	WHAT


Meeting called to order by Mike Ginsberg, General Chair, at 7:52pm.  

Donna Beyerl circulated a sign-in sheet to have every delegate sign in with club name and current e-mail address.

Secretary – July minutes posted on website.  

· Motion made by the Secretary, Donna Beyerl for approval of the minutes.  Second by Greg Stein.  Minutes approved as posted without correction. 

General Chair

a.
Mike introduced himself as the new General Chair.

b.
Mike reviewed the administrator selection process and introduced Laura Hartman as the newly hired administrator.  Laura reviewed her contact information via e-mail address at office@amswim.org and phone number 412-200-2571.  

She has already begun the registration process, purchased “Catch the Spirit” swim camp prizes and has been working with the Zone Coordinator on reservations.

c.
Mike announced appointments that he made (in consultation with the Executive Committee) for the vacant positions 


- Ed Bahan resigned from Age Group Chair - Donna Beyerl is appointed Interim Age Group Chair


- Resignation of Todd Clark as Senior Chair – appointed Pete Barry as Senior Chair

d.
Convention – September 26 through September 30, 2007, Anaheim California


The following will be attending the convention.

1. Mike Ginsberg – General Chair 



8.   
Sarah Dunlevy – Sr. Athlete Rep

2. Donna Beyerl – Interim Age Group Chair 

9.
Caitlyn Malloy – Jr. Athlete Rep

3. Pete Barry – Senior Chair

4. Laura Hartman – AMS Office Administrator

5. Jamy Pfister – Fines Chair and Officials

6. Don Wagner – Coaches Rep.

7. Pete Gannon – Eastern Zone

e.
Officials Workshop – October 12 thru October 14, 2007 – St Louis


The following will be representing AMS for the workshop – Donna Beyerl

Treasurer

a. Treasurer’s Report (posted on site) Diane reviewed the Treasurer’s Report that was posted on site.  Diane stated that this was the largest Zone Team this year for expenditures.  

· Motion to approve Treasurer report as posted by Diane, second by Greg Stein.  Motion approved.  

b. Budget – Diane presented the draft budget which will be voted on at the November meeting.  An inquiry was made on what the process was for establishing a budget.  The process by which budget is projected was based upon the past year’s financials with an increase for funding of the Select Camp in Colorado.  

Age Group

a.
Novice Camp – Catch the Spirit Camp – Sunday, September 16th, 2007

· The Camp was a great success with 59 swimmers in attendance.  

· The camp was held at Pitt with eight coaches working with the athletes along with three of the senior swimmers who will be attending the Altitude training camp in Colorado Springs next month.  

· All four strokes were covered in two 2-hour water sessions as well as new drills and skills.  

· There were two classroom sessions with four different coaches speaking on race-related topics.  

· All swimmers received a number of gifts from USA & AMS Swimming at the conclusion of the camp. Our recommendation is to run two camps like this for the developmental swimmers per year.  

· The participating swimmers benefited from the expertise of a professional staff and a very organized event. 

· Many thanks to the coaching staff and AMS for planning and implementing this event.


Altitude Camp Update – Colorado Trip – October 17-21, 2007

· We are set to send, all 20 swimmers accepted the invite and we have met as a group and waiting for our departure. 

· We are still waiting from USA Swimming on our schedule and plans. 

· Swimmers and coaches are excited to attend. 

· An agenda will be sent when we finalize training plans. 

· Coaches will be contacting coaches of swimmers attending to talk and discuss the needs of the swimmers and our objectives on the trip. 

· Thanks to AMS for providing us with this great opportunity

Updated 9/19/07 by Tom Donati – Wet-Tech Chair


Meet Director’s Meeting – Thursday, September 13th, 2007 @ Pine Richland School

· Attendance by clubs hosting meets – FCKW, FAST, ANSC, HD, TPIT, CV, TWST, SFSC, WHAT, PHD, MOON, PRA, NHA, HAAC

· Clubs hosting meets not in attendance – WAAC, BPR, MM, TST, USCS

· Introduced Bob Rinsma who presented the flow of Meet Manager and Team Manager to the Meet Directors.  He did a great job in explaining the flow of data.  He was very informative.

· Laura spoke regarding the importance of the meet back-up being sent at the 10 day cut-off in order to check registration of swimmers and also the timeline.

· Donna went over the forms that will need to be completed and that the forms are on the AMS website and will be updated within the next few months.  Copies of Accident Report should be available for any incidents that occur the weekend of the meet no matter how small or where they are located.  

· Stan updated other points that are important; many other experienced meet directors had additional comments that were helpful.

· Meeting went well and participation was good.

Updated 9/19/07 by Donna Beyerl – Interim Age Group Chair

b.
Long Course Zones Report – Todd Clark

· Todd Clark, Long Course Zones Coach provided verbal report at meeting, but written report is not available at this time.

 I

c.
Senior Chair Sept 07 HOD Report

· Fund was completed and sent to clubs: Sectionals received $165, Junior Nationals received $340, and Senior Nationals received $550.

· AM Scholastic All-American shall be done, posted, and sent out.  

· Patrick Mellors represented USA at the World University Games.  He is currently ranked in the 400 IM 3rd in the nation and 6th in the world.  Patrick went 4:12.94

· We had 3 swimmers make OT cuts this past summer:

· Dan Eckel 200 Fly

· Douglas Dietrich 200 Fly

· Kristen Brown 100 Free, 200 Free, 400 Free

We had 15 long course records broken this summers:

	Rachel Zilinkas

11/12
	Stephanie O’Toole

11/12
	Abbey Myers

13/14
	Lindsay Vrooman

15/16
	Kristen Brown

Senior
	Mathew Schaefer

13/14
	Patrick Mellors

Senior

	100 Back
	50 Breast
	100 Free
	800 Free
	100 Free
	400 Free
	400 Individual Medley

	200 Back
	100 Breast
	
	
	200 Free
	1500 Free
	

	
	200 Breast
	
	
	400 Free
	
	

	
	200 Individual Medley
	
	
	
	
	

	
	400 Individual Medley
	
	
	
	
	


d.
Schedule for Long Course Bids – Status

· AGC will be working on schedule for the October meeting to present at the November HOD meeting.  Need to get dates at convention for national and sectional meets in order to set our schedule.

· Don Wagner is working on Senior Circuit dates and locations to add into schedule for Long Course

Updated 9/19/07 by Donna Beyerl – Interim Age Group Chair

Nominating Committee

Nominations for the following positions:

	Admin-Vice Chair
	
	One Year Term – November 2007 thru August 31, 2008

	Age Group Chair
	Donna Beyerl
	Two Year Term – September 2007 thru August 31, 2009

	Senior Chair
	Pete Barry
	One Year Term – November 2007 thru August 31, 2008

	Review Committee
	Karen Stuthers
	Two Year Term – November 2007 thru August 31, 2009

	Review Committee
	Scott Wilshire
	Two Year Term – November 2007 thru August 31, 2009

	Review Committee

Athlete Rep
	
	

	Review Committee

Athlete Rep
	
	


Tech Planning

Bob reported that meet event files are posted thru December 2007.  He has work in progress for short course 2008 section.

Safety 

A safety checklist is required for every facility swimming whether they are hosting meets.  The directory information Form No. 23 is due when club registers at the beginning of every short course season.  Laura presented to delegates that if their facility requires an indemnification to hold harmless agreement prior to using facility, you must run the agreement past Risk Management Services to make sure that the terminology does not negate what their policy covers.

Officials

No report

Fines

No report

equipment

Greg Stein provided a revised AMS Timing Equipment & Computer Rental Agreement for the rental of the AMS Timing Equipment.  The forms were combined to be one agreement and the fees for deposit were increased to $250.00 and the fee to rent the equipment is now capped at $250.00 for AMS Clubs and $800.00 for non AMS organizations such as Summer Programs and Country Clubs.  The rental agreement is now designed to rent per complete pool or far end of pool, plus any additional equipment that is needed can be rented separately.  

· Motion was made by Greg Stein to approve that in the event that any equipment is broken from any host club prior to the return, the host club would be charged the differential. Motion second by Donna Beyerl.  Motion approved.  

Report was made by Greg Stein regarding Hy-Tek’s Meet Manager and its use on the AMS computer for meets.  Each and every club must have a registered copy of Meet Manager in order to use the AMS copy of the program on the laptop.

old business

None

new business

None

Meeting Adjourned – Motion to adjourn by Karen McClelland and seconded by Deb Wojtaszek
Meeting adjourned at 8:49pm

Next Meeting to be held on Wednesday - November 28, 2007

@ the Cathedral of Learning

Room 244B @ 7:45 PM

***Minutes respectively submitted by Donna Beyerl, AMS Secretary and reviewed by Mike Ginsberg, AMS General Chair

